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TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE MEETING (1)

Tuesday 18th April 2006
Question No 17
Question:
Cllr J Neville 
"To ask the Manager to have arranged an increase in the frequency of road cleaning service at the ring road in Kilnamanagh. It is my understanding that it is only cleaned four times a year ,yet the nearby Mayberry road is cleaned on a monthly basis and will he make a statement on the matter?."
Reply:
Treepark Road, Kilnamanagh is currently listed on the road sweeping schedule which covers housing estate roads and in accordance with that schedule it is swept four times per year.  Discussions are taking place between the Council and the contractor, Oxigen Environmental, with a view to changing the status of Treepark Road and moving it from the housing estates schedule to the main roads schedule where it would be swept monthly. The contractor has stated that the requested change cannot be accommodated at this time due to inadequate resources.  It is expected that the additional resources which the contractor needs to meet the terms of the new contract will be in place from July. Once the resourcing issue is addressed the contractor will be in a position to accommodate the Council’s request to sweep Treepark Road on a monthly schedule.
